
School Advisory Council Minutes 

Ponte Vedra High School  

October 16, 2018 

Media Center – 4:15 p.m. 
 

Attendees Present: 

Michaele Harried, Eric Wendell, John Noell, Lisa Reel, Rebecca Burchell, Marisa Leonard 

Mary Watson-Vergnolle, Elizabeth Paul, Darla March, Fred Oberkehr, Cindy Saleeby 

AGENDA TOPICS:  

Welcome/Approval of September Minutes 

Mrs. O’Brian welcomed members to the meeting and gave a brief overview of the September meeting 

regarding the plans for our courtyard beautification. 

After a review of the September 2018 minutes, a motion was made by Eric Wendell to accept the 

minutes and seconded by Michaele Harried. 

Testing Update & Presentation: Marisa Leonard, Testing Coordinator, presented members with an 

informative Power Point Presentation regarding testing information and updates. The presentation 

included important testing dates for the ACT & PSAT exams, and ongoing tutoring through math centers 

with monthly PERT testing opportunities.  

 

Beautification Update: Nick Athanaseas, Maintenance Manager, presented members with a Power 

Point Presentation outlining our Campus Beautification Project. The presentation included layouts and 

designs of items being purchased for the courtyard - umbrellas, canopies, portable sound systems, 

painting of the breezeway and the Shark Logo.  

This year we are using an outside vendor for the logo, but in the future, we will be asking for input from 

the Art students for designing murals. We are still waiting on a quote for the sound system and sod. The 

Big ASS Fan has not been installed yet; there were a few safety concerns that needed to be addressed 

prior to installation. District Capitol funds are being used to offset some of the cost for painting. Due to 

the time it takes for receive quotes and approval from the purchasing department, these projects will be 

completed in phases. 

Dr. Oberkehr spoke on the need for students to be able to have a shaded area during lunch. The quote 

received for the courtyard furniture of $20,000.00 was a lot more than we expected. We are looking for 

less expensive furniture, but we also need to make sure it will last.  

 

Open Discussions/Announcements:  

Dr. Oberkehr congratulated Mr. Reynolds on a job well done, PVHS were the Grand Champions at the 

Ocean of Sound event. We are also looking forward to our upcoming Christmas Carol production.  

ACT Profile Report, Dr. Oberkehr shared with members that information is not being released until 

October 16th, but PVHS is 40-50 points ahead of the State average. 

 



Mrs. O”Brian, asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Eric Wendell made the motion which was 

seconded by Elizabeth Paul. Meeting adjourned at 5:10 p.m. 

 

SECRETARY APPROVAL: Cynthia Saleeby October 29, 2018 

  (Signature & Date)_________________________________________________ 

              

 

 

 


